# Holbrook Masonic Family Trestleboard - June 2024

### Holbrook Lodge #30 A.F. & A.M.

Worshipful Master - Will Cole 619-358-0013 Senior Warden - Jim Evans 503-357-3063 Junior Warden - Glenn Lazott 971-404-1636 Secretary - Jay Carey 503-932-7386

June 4 6:00 Dinner / fellowship

7:00 Stated Meeting - Casual night

June 15 All-Masonic Pinball Tournament 10:00am at Next Level Pinball

No article submitted. Have a great summer!

Fraternally, WM William Cole

## **Don't Forget!**

What: All-Masonic Pinball Tournament

Date: Sat June 15

Time: 10:00am registration, tournament begins at 11:00am Place: Next Level Pinball, 1458 NE 25<sup>th</sup> Ave, Hillsboro Cost: \$45 entry, including all-day admission to Next Level

Purpose: A fundraiser for Project Pinball, which supports children's hospitals

Sponsorships also available for individuals, Lodges, and businesses starting at just \$50.

More info - https://www.hillsborofreemasons.org/pinball/

#### June Events

Tue Jun 4 Holbrook dinner/Stated 6pm Sat Jun 15 Pinball Tournament 10am

#### Forest Grove Chapter #37 R.A.M.

EHP - Jim Dorman II 503-848-6760 King - Phil Myers 971-228-9973 Scribe - Garry Weiner 503-939-5684 Secretary - C. Allan White 503-539-3290

### Sunset Council #20 Cryptic Masons

Ill. Master - Jim Dorman II 503-848-6760 Deputy Master - Phil Myers 971-228-9973 P.C. of the Work - Garry Weiner 503-939-5684 Recorder - C. Allan White 503-539-3290

June 15 All-Masonic Pinball Tournament 10:00am at Next Level Pinball

Sep 9 Council, then Chapter – 7:00pm

Greetings Companions,

SUCCESS! We had a quorum at the May meeting so we approved our By-Laws change. This doesn't actually affect anything until next February, but it is done and just waiting for approval from Grand Chapter. Thanks to all who attended.

The All-Masonic pinball tournament is coming soon! If you can come and play, please do. If you can't, please help spread the word so other people can come, or consider sponsoring the event. More details can be found at the link on page 1 of this edition.

Kevin Berkeley, one of our newest Companions, will be reaching out via the "Dusty Mason" program to see how folks are doing and encourage all who are able to come to York Rite. It would be nice to see some folks we haven't seen for a while.

Have a great summer! Hope to see you all in September.

Fraternally, Jim Dorman II EHP / IM